J.J. Long Esq.,

Dear Jerry,

Menchester, Liverpool and Glasgow have agreed to the suggested postponement of the National Executive meeting originally arranged for next Sunday, June 4th. The new date is at present the subject of negotiotion.

I wonder if you can throw light on the following point raised by Mr. Havekin in a recent letter.

"With regard to the minutes of last Executive Meeting on 23 April, item Annual Subscription (b). My impression was that it was agreed that Regional Executive should remit to National Executive 50% of all income, including that received from local branches. Otherwise when the National Organisation is complete with its basic units the branches, no money will be passed on to the National Executive from these branches which should be the main sources of income.

Yours sincerely,